
From: Jody Kallis On Behalf Of Bernie Sadusky 
Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2018 2:25 PM 
To: Schissler, Erika   
Cc: Hise, Rachel; Fung, Kelsey-Anne  
Subject: Kirwan Commission - MACC Response to Sen. Waugh, et al 

Dear Erika: 

At the September 5, 2018 meeting of the Commission on Innovation and Excellence in Education , we 
were asked to provide additional information regarding non-credit training options available at 
community colleges that might be appropriate for students who do not complete the CCR standard by 
the end of the 10th grade.  We refer you to the attached report on non-credit training (also 
available https://mdacc.org/wp-content/uploads/MCCACET-Report-LicCert_FINAL_FY16.pdf).  Appendix 
D of this report provides a listing of the non-credit training options offered by Maryland’s community 
colleges that lead to licensure and certification.  The report also identifies the credentialing group that is 
aligned with these courses of instruction.  Community colleges publish this report every two 
years.  Because these are offered for non-credit, students are not required to meet the same academic 
standard as credit students in order to enroll in this coursework.  However, there is some training where 
readiness in English and/or math is needed and students could be assessed prior to enrollment. We use 
multiple measures to determine readiness. 

Community colleges recognize that there will always be students who do not meet College and Career 
Readiness standards, some who need to work directly out of high school and others who have no 
interest in pursuing postsecondary education.   Therefore, we recommend expansion of the Dually 
Enrolled Student Program recommendation to include students, identified by their LEA, as able to 
benefit from non-credit community college coursework that leads to industry licensure or 
certification.  

Currently, the courses available to students through the Dually Enrolled Student Program offered by 
Maryland’s community colleges are outlined in a Memorandum of Understanding that each community 
college has with its local education agency in response to the College and Career Readiness and College 
Completion Act of 2013.  The MOUs require that students have approval of their LEA to take advantage 
of the program.  We feel this is a critical step in identifying students who are ready to assume college-
level coursework while in high school. 

In accordance with the CCRCCA of 2013, the Dually Enrolled Student Program is limited to four 
courses.  Therefore, current MOUs with local education agencies largely address “credit” courses; 
however, statute does not require that these be “credit” programs of instruction. 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mdacc.org_wp-2Dcontent_uploads_MCCACET-2DReport-2DLicCert-5FFINAL-5FFY16.pdf&d=DwMFAg&c=Gp5PoQfTj9yjDt8XV2x6aql0UnCZXhNkdBYbfDClWas&r=RgTXPbl1ZI2RYQTjWKWiUxbV9Bdpu2_8ExXpdhkJ1N4&m=50a0VVYaz26NzhcAatLmZYAq14K7kvr2h5BXFeUHnBE&s=WwzOyT1g9O5ORyCRoPqJSQ51KX-BfdW8maPGdsMlb-w&e=


Students meeting CCR standards would be eligible to take any course of instruction at a community 
college – credit and/or non-credit. 

Jody Kallis 

Legislative Director 

 

Maryland Association of Community Colleges 
60 West Street – Suite 200 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
410-974-8117 
jkallis@mdacc.org 
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